6-2331

TELEPHONE

February 22, 1956

Mr. Maurice W. Nittler Box 94 Geneva, Nebraska

Dear Mr. Nittler:

Many thanks for your letter about the reception of KFOR in Geneva. I am well acquainted with the town and am very happy that you are able to receive us as well as you do. Your description of our schedule is correct, and enclosed for your convenience is the latest copy of our program schedule, as well as a coverage map.

KFOR is Lincoln's oldest radio atation and was established on March 3, 1924, so we are one of the oldest stations in the state. We have changed our studio and transmitter locations several times, and are presently located at 48th and Vine Streets. Our transmitter will remain here, but we are moving our studios back to downtown Lincoln on April 1st.

Many thanks for your letter, and don't hesitate to call on us anytime if we can be of help.

Richard W. Chapin General Manager

Encl. RWC: vd